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Dear parents/carers and pupils, 
 
We have reached the end of a very challenging term.  However, there 
have been enough letters sent about COVID-19 so let’s celebrate some 
other fantastic things that have taken place across the school this week. 
 
 

Today we have also been able to enjoy Christmas jumper day!  During our morning collective act of worship, we took a 
camera into every class and saw an incredible variety of festive wear.  We then enjoyed a delicious Christmas dinner in our 
classes prepared by Mrs Watkins and her fantastic team who were able to source and prepare everything we needed at 
incredibly short notice!  
 
Sadly, I need to share the news that today is Mrs Caton’s last day with us at William Ford.  Mrs Caton  
faithfully worked at William Ford for 25 years but has now decided to work closer to home.   
During our worship today, Maya and Calvin from 6N presented Mrs Caton with a gift on  
behalf of the staff as a gesture of our gratitude and best wishes for the future.  I am  
sure you will all wish to join me in thanking Mrs Caton and assuring her of our love  
and  prayers for the future.  I am also delighted to share that following a   
successful  interview this week, Mrs Finch will become William Ford’s Learning  
Mentor. This is an exciting new role for William Ford.  A Learning Mentor  
supports groups and individuals across the school by addressing any barriers or 
issues they may have that affects their learning in the classroom.  Such  
barriers include personal issues (bereavement, family situations etc), low self  
esteem, behavioural issues, safeguarding or anything else that prevents pupils 
from thriving.  I must say Mrs Finch interviewed incredibly well for this role and 
I have every confidence she will  absolutely flourish in this exciting new role. Mrs 
Finch will be in touch with more information about some of the activities she will  
be running in the new year.     
 
Finally, as well as celebrating the birth of Christ, we have been able to celebrate the  
birthdays of all the pupils who were born in December!  I am delighted we are able to  
provide some form of celebration for those who have birthdays and my thanks go to  
all the staff who, despite being incredibly tired at the end of the Autumn Term, have  
made this possible. 
 
Finally, for the last time in 2020, I wish you all a wonderful weekend as well as a fantastic 
Christmas.  The pupils have learnt this week about the true meaning of Christmas which 
COVID cannot change!  Throughout the festivities and celebrations, let us remember 
that God sent his Son, born in a humble stable to be the saviour of the world.  
 
 I look forward to seeing you all in the new year. 

 
Mr. David Huntingford 
Headteacher 

 

As I write this, I can see through my office door Year Three enjoying a fantastic session, via Zoom, led by the Royal 
Ballet School who are teaching the story of the Nutcracker Suite through dance.  Year Four too are also enjoying 
sessions.  There have been lovely comments made by the trainer and I have been incredibly impressed by the 
quality of the dance performed by our pupils.  

Isaiah 9:6 
 
For to us a child is born, to us a son is given, and the government 
will be on his shoulders. And he will be called Wonderful 
Counsellor, Mighty God, Everlasting Father, Prince of Peace. 



 

 

 

Our new menu will go live in January and this will be emailed 
out soon.  On our menu, you will see some new characters (a 
few pictured here) have joined us.  Do be thinking about 
some names for them as a competition will be  
launched within the new year.  Some excellent  
examples so far include Mr.  
Leek Buckingham and  
Mr. Pearson! 

    

Young Songwriter 
Competition 2021 

 
Mr. Burgin would like to encourage as many 
aspiring songwriters to take part in the following 
competition.  The Song Academy Young Songwriter 
competition, now in its 11th year, is the leading 
international song writing competition for 8-18 
year olds. Entrants must write their own song and 
record it using any app which they have available. 
Please enter https://bit.ly/3oXzW8A  into your  
web browser. Mr. Burgin is always  
happy to discuss with  
any aspiring songwriters  
to provide guidance. 

 

Learning from Jesus Christ, the Prince of Peace, to work diligently, act generously 
and live at peace with everyone.  
 

Psalm 34:14 - Seek peace and pursue it.  

Reindeer Run! 
For the past two years, William Ford Children have raised a significant amount of money for the King George’s and Queen’s 
Hospital Charity. Even in this time, we hope to do the same. Our annual ‘Great Reindeer Run’ will be held in the comfort of 
your own homes. Make a pair of antlers and wear them on your head while galloping around your garden, house, park or 
street. We want to see photos on the school community Facebook page or on the designated display board on Purple Mash. 
If you would then like to support the charity, please donate by clicking on the following link and including ‘William Ford 
School’ in your comments.  www.justgiving.com/campaign/Reindeer-Run2020 
 

Kerry’s Kristmas Kountdown Korner 
 
We have been informed by the DfE that for the first six days after the term ends, if a pupil or staff member tests  
positive for Covid-19, the school is to assist in identifying close contacts. In this case the DfE have instructed us to  
inform affected pupils and staff about their self-isolation obligations, as the individual who tested positive may have been 
infectious whilst in school. 
 

If your child develops symptoms between Thursday 17th – Sunday 20th December and a test is taken after this date then 
you will need to inform the school if the result is positive. 
 

This is important as the school is responsible for identifying contacts at this stage. 
 

Please contact us by emailing family-support@williamfordschool.co.uk or by texting/SMS 07809 903950. 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Year Three 
This week we were delighted to 
welcome back Year 3. I would like to 
thank all the pupils and their families 
for the fantastic home learning they 
completed while our school was 
temporarily closed. We have 
concluded this term with an extended 
story writing task to bring to a close our 
English unit. In maths, we focused on 
the different mental strategies and 
visual aids necessary to complete 
addition and subtraction word 
problems. In Science, we have applied 
our knowledge about light and on 
reflective surfaces to make a 
kaleidoscope. 
 

 
 
Year Four 
It was lovely to welcome back the Year 
4 children for the last week of the 
autumn term.  Being so close to 
Christmas, the children have quickly 
got to work by making Christmas cards 
based on John’s Gospel 1:1-14.  
Keeping with the Christmas theme, the 
children have also made some 
beautiful stained glass windows that 
will look highly effective placed against 
a window at home.  Within R.E. 
lessons, the children have been 
studying the Gospel’s of John, 
Matthew and Luke.  As an amazing end 
to the term, two of the Year 4 classes 
have had the opportunity to  

 
 
 
 
participate in a live online workshop 
with the Royal Ballet.  This was based 
upon the classic Christmas ballet, The 
Nutcracker.  The children were 
amazing and really enjoyed the 
experience.  Finally, the Year 4 team 
would like to wish all of our children a 
very happy Christmas and a healthy 
and peaceful new year.   
 

 

 
 

 
 
Year Five 
Obviously, it has been a little bit of an 
unusual week this week in Y5 with 5P 
and 5B still working from home for the 
first two days, while 5H have been in 
school all this week. We have 
nonetheless tried to ensure that the 
work that the children have been doing 
has been co-ordinated so that it has 
been the same wherever they have 
been working.  
 
As you would expect, the work has had 
a largely Christmas based theme to it  
 

 
 
 
 
and the children have been writing 
their own accounts of the Nativity story 

and doing other 
nativity-based 

quizzes and 
reading activities. 
They have also 
been doing various 
Christmas based 
maths challenges 
and investigations. 

In PE, we also played some fun 
Christmas based games. Meanwhile, in 
Art the children got to design their own 
monument (not related to Christmas!). 
 
As the week has come to an end, the 
children have had a lovely end to a 
challenging term doing lots of other 
Christmas themed puzzles and games 
and listening to Christmas stories. 
 
Year Six  
It was lovely to welcome the pupils 
back in Year 6 this week.  They have 
been analysing John’s Gospel to 
understand the symbolism and 
metaphors used to tell the story of 
Jesus’s birth.  They designed their own 
Christmas cards and made them 
together with a written verse based on 
the gospel for the inside of their cards.  
In mathematics, the pupils have been 
using coordinates to plot and draw 
Christmas inspired pictures on four 
quadrants.  They also made 3D 
snowflakes and learnt why Poinsettias 
are popular at Christmas time as well 
as making their own poinsettia tree 
decorations.  They also had the 
opportunity to watch the musical 
Oliver! to conclude our English unit.  
We look forward to starting some new 
and interesting units across the 
curriculum in the new year. 
 

 
 

Have you been wondering 
what your children were up 

to in school?  
 

Well, wonder no more…. 
 

 Website: www.williamfordschool.co.uk   Telephone: 0208 270 6582   Email: office@williamfordschool.co.uk 
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